

September Highlights

Twenty-eight (28) Waterways members gathered at Chartiers Country Club for the September 12, 2012 luncheon meeting.  
Coast Guard News

LCDR John Dittmar provided the following report:

· The Joint Conference of Harbor Safety Committees and Area Maritime Security Committees was held on August 28-30, 2012.  The Planning Committee led by Mary Ann Bucci was recognized for all their hard work on a very successful event.

· A listing of Marine Event and Closures were provided to attendees. This listing has also been attached.
· As published in the Federal Register, Vol. 77, No. 167 on Tuesday, August 28, 2012, The Coast Guard proposes to amend the inland navigation rules and their annexes in 33 CFR parts 83 through 88.  Comments and related material must be submitted to the online docket via http://www.regulations.gov on or before October 29, 2012 or reach the Docket Management Facility by that date.  You may submit comments identified by docket number USCG-2012-0102 using any one of the following methods:

1. http://www.regualtions.gov
2. Fax: 202-493-2251

3. Mail: 
Docket Management Facility (M-30)

U.S. Department of Transportation

West Building Ground Floor

Room W12-140

1200 New Jersey Avenue SE

Washington, D.C. 20590-0001

4. Hand Delivery to the address above between 9 a.m. and 5 p.m., Monday through Friday, except Federal holidays.

· TWIC cards begin to expire in the near future.  Several renewal options are being offered and information regarding this issue can be obtained from the Coast Guard or at www.tsa.gov/twic
Army Corps of Engineers
Dave Sneberger reviewed the attached report. (See Attach1)
National Weather Service
Joe Palko provided the attached report. (See Attach1)
Information was also provided pertaining to standardizing reading of snow and ice conditions are currently being researched.
Port of Pittsburgh Commission Report
Mary Ann Bucci reported the following:

· Recognition was provided to the planning committee of the Joint Conference of Harbor Safety Committees and Area Maritime Security Committees:  Michael Somales, Ryan Newton, Eunice Ratcliff, LCDR John Dittmar and Bill Porter.

· Several educational opportunities have been organized including a tour provided to Representative Schuster that included CTC’s Dunlevy shop, river terminal and the condition of local locks & dams.
· The Port is again working with Carnegie Mellon University targeting research on the economic impact resulting from a failure of our lock & dam structure.  Students will be in contact with industry members to obtain information to complete this research.
· The CMAQ funding has been released to PennDOT. We are actively soliciting applications. Anyone interested should contact JD Fogarty directly. 
Education Committee Report
Ryan Newton reported the next “Who Works the Rivers” event is scheduled for October 23rd on the Gateway Clipper from 8 am to 12 noon. Companies were encouraged to provide door prizes that could be distributed to young attendees.
Navigation Committee Report
Eunice Ratcliff reported the following:
· The Wheeling main channel span drop is being reviewed to minimize river operation impact.

· The construction of the Charleroi Bridge is currently underway and all efforts are being made not to have an impact on river activity.
Legislative Committee Report
David McQuiston reported the following:

· Congress has just resumed session following summer break.  This session is not expected to produce any significant action until after the election.  Action may occur to deal with automatic federal program cuts scheduled to take place at the beginning of the year.

· Senator Boxer is intent upon introducing WRDA Bill.  The Waterways Council is encouraging the WAVE4 bill language to be included into WRDA bill.  There are currently 22 house members co-signing the WAV4 bill, one of whom is from Pennsylvania.

· Industry members were encouraged to participate in the CMU research regarding the economic impact of lock and dam failures in our region.  Please take time to respond to these students and provide them with information they are seeking.

Mike Somales discussed his participation in the User Board meeting recently held in St. Louis.  In regards to Lock & Dam funding, industry is willing to see an increase in the diesel fuel tax (has not increased in the last 16 years); however, industry is seeking accountability in fund spending by the US Army Corp of Engineers.  Even if the Waterways Trust Fund was to be replenished, there would never been enough funds available to cover the current projects.

October Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for October 16th at the Lafayette Hotel in Marietta, Ohio. This will be a joint meeting between the Pittsburgh and Huntington Districts.  Cost of the luncheon is $25 for members.  All checks should be made payable to the Huntington District Waterways Association and should be paid on-site.  Please call, email or fax the response form below by Monday, October 8, 2012 if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting.

Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

The Lafayette Hotel, Marietta, OH

October 16, 2012

Buffet Menu:


Spring Salad & Cole Slaw


Pork Loin & Stuffed Chicken Breast


Whipped Potatoes w/gravy


Green Beans


Assorted Desserts


Water, Iced Tea, Hot Tea or Coffee

Cost:
$25/per person/Member
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:_____________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Monday, October 8, 2012 to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 355-4101

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org
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